

Editorial

Redistricting reform: No more excuses

Posted: Monday, April 4, 2011 3:30 am 
The excuse, which was never really a valid excuse is in the first place, is now gone.

It’s time for the state Senate and state Assembly to dive fully into negotiating legislation that establishes an independent commission to come up with the boundaries for New York’s state and federal legislative districts.

And by “it’s time,” we mean today. No other matter carries more importance in terms of meaningful progress for the way Albany does business than to eliminate the system that’s been in place for redistricting.

The excuse the Assembly and Senate had been using so far this year was that the biggest priority had to be the budget. We didn’t buy it. The rest of the working world is able to work on several projects at once — we call it multi-tasking.

But debating that excuse is a moot point, for this year at least, now that the Legislature has agreed to a budget with the governor.

Now there is no reason for lawmakers, who claimed to be serious about redistricting reform during the campaign season in the fall, to avoid the issue.

For this to happen, though, New Yorkers need to continue to press their representatives. Pick up the phone. Send a letter or an email. Post a Tweet on your Twitter account.

Why should state residents care so much about redistricting? It’s simple.

At the heart of Albany’s long-established dysfunction is the reality that despite all the problems, the same people get re-elected to the Legislature, term after term after term.

A big reason they enjoy such a high re-election success rate is because for many, the districts where they reside have been drawn up with enough of their own party’s members to help them keep their seat. Legislative majorities have been picking their voters, essentially.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo and a long list of good-government groups want to get rid of that system and put the nitty-gritty work in the hands of an independent panel. We hope enough elected lawmakers get the message that anything less than this type of approach is not acceptable.
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